(Cont.)

OVERDUE: Child-Related Activity Register's

The Child Related Activity Register (Register) is an electronic tool to record details of the Working with Children Check and Safeguarding Induction and training details of volunteers and paid workers who are engaged in a Child-Related roles such as Readers, Collectors, Youth Ministers, Acolytes and Eucharistic ministers. The Register assists the Parish Priest/Administrator to fulfil his legislative requirements applicable to both the *Children's Guardian Act 2019 and the Child Protection (Working with Children) Act 2012.*

Child-Related Activity Registers for the period of July - December 2021 were due back to the Chancery Office for auditing in January 2022. The Safeguarding Office would like to say a big **thank you** to all the Parishes that have submitted their Register. However the following Parishes are still yet to return their

Register for the period of July - December 2021:

Register for the period of July - December 2021:				
Annandale/Stanmore Parish	Ashfield Parish	Bass Hill Parish	Broadway Parish	Broadway Parish
Campsie Parish	Central Bankstown Parish	Church Hill Parish	Clovelly Parish	Denistone Parish
Drummoyne Parish	Edgecliff/Paddingto n Parish	Elizabeth Bay Parish	Engadine Parish	Flemington Parish
Forest Lodge Parish	Homebush Parish	Hurstville Parish	Kensington Parish	Kogarah Parish
Lewisham Parish	Lidcombe Parish	Liverpool Parish	Lurnea Parish	Maroubra Bay Beach Parish
Mortlake Parish	North Sydney Parish	Oatley Parish	Pyrmont Parish	Randwick Parish
Strathfield Parish	Strathfield South Parish	Summer Hill Parish	Sutherland Parish	

Information in table is correct as of 6 June 2022

Could the above Parishes please return their overdue Child-Related Activity registers to the Chancery Office for auditing. All Registers are to be emailed to ministry@sydneycatholic.org

Child-Related Activity Registers for the period of **January - June 2022 are due back for auditing in July.** Please email your Registers to <u>ministry@sydneycatholic.org</u>

We request that all Priests of our Parishes display the Safeguarding notice below in all future parish bulletins.

A message from the Archdiocese of Sydney:

Child sexual abuse is a crime. The appropriate people to deal with crimes are the police. If you, or anyone you know, have been abused, please contact the police. Alternatively, you can contact the Safeguarding and Ministerial Integrity Office at **(02) 9390 5810** or safeguardingenquiries@sydneycatholic.org.

You may also want to speak to your Parish Priest who will be able to provide support and guidance.

The Archdiocese has a legal obligation to report crimes to the police.

Sharing Knowledge

"We want every activity and every place in the church to be completely safe for minors. The best results and the most effective resolution, will occur when the church commits itself to personal and collective conversion, the humility of learning, listening, assisting and protecting the most vulnerable" - (Pope Francis' closing address at global four-day summit on child protection in the Catholic Church – Vatican February 2019)



Sharing Knowledge Resource 2.

Back to Basics - Organising Children's Activities and Events

Every Parish, Agency and Chaplaincy Community has a duty to safeguard Children and Young People in their care. This includes making sure that all Children and Young People who attend your events and activities are kept safe, whether they are regular or one-off. Examples of some events and activities are children's liturgy, sacramental programs, altar servers, youth ministry groups, youth camps and retreat days.

Important safeguarding measures to remember and consider

Safeguarding Risk Assessments:

It is a requirement of the Archdiocese that whenever activities or events are arranged in Parishes, Chaplaincy Communities or Agencies that involve Children, a Safeguarding Risk Assessment is completed. Risk Assessments are developed and used to help identify and mitigate risks to Children who may be involved in activities and events. A comprehensive Risk Assessment will involve identifying the relevant risks and implementing strategies to remove or mitigate those risks. If a risk cannot be removed or mitigated, consideration should be given as to whether the event or activity should proceed. It is essential that Safeguarding Risk Assessments are completed <u>before</u> the activity or event involving Children takes place and that all Workers involved in the activity or event have been provided with a copy.

Working With Children Checks:

Working With Children Checks (WWCC) must be obtained and verified <u>before</u> Workers can assist with any activity or event that involves Children. Parishes, Chaplaincy Communities and Agencies can face substantial fines of up to \$5,500 for an individual (i.e. 50 penalty units) or \$11,000 for a corporation (i.e. 100 penalty units) if they engage a Worker who is required to obtain a WWCC but know or have reasonable cause to believe, that the person does not hold one.

Safeguarding Training:

It is a requirement of the Archdiocese that Workers complete Safeguarding Induction Training <u>before</u> assisting with activities or events that involve Children. Through the completion of Safeguarding Training, all Workers throughout the Archdiocese can help to keep Children, Young People and our communities safe.

Consent Forms:

Signed consent forms should be obtained from a Child's parent/guardian in a number of circumstances for example <u>before</u> a Child engages in a activity or event, <u>before</u> photographing/filming a Child and <u>before</u> allowing another adult to transport a Child. Consent forms not only provide information about the activity or event but they should also contain emergency contact information, medical/allergy information and additional needs.

For more information on the above topics visit the **Safeguarding Website**.